SUMMARY AFTER ACTION REPORT FOR TRIBUTE XXV

5 March 2010

OVERALL

1. (comment from several) Heard many good comments about the day and all events.

2. Website: Posting logos and info actually eliminated anyone from e-mailing (or making unnecessary phone calls) for them (yay!); getting the site available on base (finally) was huge.

3. Women's History Room was awesome! (from several)

4. Tribute XXV was probably one of the best. The History Exhibit was very well done and I heard some good comments. If we do that exhibit again we should hire a security guard, or install a security camera.

5. The Tribute table went very well, and the operation was smooth. 

6. The Tribute workload needs to be more evenly spread out. Look at the tasks to see where people who are not working on something until the last month or so can assist with something that needs to get done earlier. Everyone should be doing at least three things or more. If people aren’t going to be at the meeting, then they need to send in their update to the chair so the schedule can be updated.  

SIGNS

Not enough signs to direct people to the History museum

SCHEDULE FOR THE DAY

1. Too much time between morning events and lunch being served; the older women needed to have a sitting area available to rest before lunchtime.

-Hard to believe, since it was the usual time period we have had in the past for a morning event and 2 seminars, the format followed in the past. I personally didn’t have time to visit all the exhibitors or spend enough time in the history room. 

2. People were not paying attention to the helper list schedule. Some of the volunteers were not doing their jobs (bathrooms were not being kept tidy). 

3. Seemed like at times there were too many volunteers (not including the Committee). Recommend that they be assigned very specific duties the next time.

DOORPRIZES

1. More tables were needed for the door prizes due to the number.  Everything was pushed together making it difficult to find the door prize. 

-This was an unusual year; in off years, 1 table is sufficient.

2. Drawing the names ahead of time was a great idea. Recommend that it be done soon after closeout of the registration date, as that way the list can be sorted by last name, making it easier to find the person.  Doing so will eliminate giving out the wrong door prize to the wrong person.  The list being scotchtaped together made it difficult to follow.  It was not lined up very good.

3. Related to above, if the names are pulled ahead of time, then the registration list can be annotated, and the person told they have won a door prize when they check in that morning. This eliminates the calling out of numbers that disrupts the flow of things on stage, and gives the helpers time to sit down and eat, too. 
4. Make sure attendees know how names were drawn and that everyone needs to check to see if they have a prize, or maybe let them know when they check in.

5. Recommendations for Door Prize procedures: 

(a) Need to have the volunteers place the door prizes in numerical order so the door prize is easier to find.  

(b) Tape the name of who won it to the door prize next to the number.

(c) Lines were too long and it was taking too long to find out if they had won a door prize. Solve by having people told at check-in that they have won.  

(d) A volunteer could be stationed at the registration desk to let folks know that they won a door prize when they register. The volunteer can check the name off on his/her door prize list.

(e) If the persons who have won have not arrived by the time lunch is served, the volunteer can let Marsha know so we know that door prize is available for re-draw.

6. Many of the attendees do not come to the KAFB area except for the event and they would appreciate gift certificates to restaurants in the North valley and the western part of ABQ.  Committee members who live in other areas of the city should ask their local restaurants for gift certificates.

7. Volunteer guards need to be stationed at the door prize table as soon as the door prizes are placed on the tables to prevent attendees from taking the door prizes.

8. Folks who dropped off door prizes at the tote bag stuffing meeting did not properly label their door prizes … from whom, value, etc. (NOTE: Delia has a recommended form to use for the next Tribute, to capture all the information that is needed. Using the form should help with not missing a donor for the program.)

9. People collecting donations need to provide more complete information on who donated the item and its value.  Minimum bid if it is a Silent Auction Item.  This information should be taped to the item donated when it is dropped off.

10. Exhibitors need to be more specific about what they are donating and their value. A form could be included in the website exhibitor registration for them to complete at the time they register.

11. You have to stick to a deadline for submitting doorprizes, silent auction items, and tote bag items. The amount of work needed to close out those items is a lot, and doing so at the last minute backs everything up with the listing in the program and the printing. The deadline should be the same as the regular registration deadline. We were spending way too much time playing catch-up with all the late arrivals. 

12. Too many $5 gift certs from the same places. Suggest putting them together to reduce the number of prizes and make what someone wins at least $10, giving someone incentive to go. (Perhaps some people might not even use the certificate since it is only for $5.)

SILENT AUCTION: 

A couple of items were not bid on because exhibitors felt the price was too high. The exhibitor pulled them back. Perhaps we should have a high-end limit on the value of silent auction items that are donated.

 REGISTRATION 

1. Greeters asked folks if they were already registered instead of if they were already “checked in.”  Folks answered yes to being registered because they had registered by mail or on-line, but they had not checked in. The greeters sent them into the exhibitor room and then these people realized that they had not picked up their check-in stuff.  So they went back out to the lobby and looked for the check-in tables to get their lunch tickets, etc.

2. When the committee members were told to go check-in, the registration table was not ready. I had to go back three times before they could check me in.  Then the registration desk did not give me a tote bag and told me all the committee tote bags were gone.  I pointed to a box at their feet that said “committee” that had not been opened.

3. A couple of attendees mentioned they felt the folks at the registration desk appeared scattered and disorganized. A few folks commented that a couple of the folks at the registration table were rude or gave the impression that they were too busy to attend to the person checking in.

4. A volunteer with a check-off list should be placed at the registration table to ensure they are fulfilling their duties to include giving Mary the list of registrants as soon as Lunch is served. This same volunteer can make a note as to whether or not the people checking in are club members. This volunteer would be different from the volunteer keeping track of whether or not the people winning the door prizes are checking in.

FOOD: 

1. Heard different people comment that food tasted like it was a frozen entrée that was heated up and not worth the money. (Obviously these people don’t understand that the fee covers more than just the food.)
2. Some of the salads were wilted (they were put out before 10 a.m., no wonder!). 

3. They only offered one type of dressing and should have had vinaigrette or Italian dressing besides the ranch dressing or slices of lemon to substitute for dressing. In past years we had at least 2 dressings on the table; they are regressing.

4. A few people commented that they seemed to have served all of the chicken orders first then all the vegetarian.  They should have different people serving each so that the food types are served at the same time. 

5. They didn't have enough butter for the number of people at the tables. They didn't have enough salad dressing for the number of salads/people at the table.

6. The wait staff was cutting the cake in all sizes of pieces. If the pieces cut in the beginning had been a bit smaller, there would have been enough to go around. Some people didn’t get any cake because they ran out. 

7. The catering manager asked that there be only 1 or 2 people making requests for replenishment of USO to the wait-staff. Apparently someone was impatient with one of the wait-staff and there was some hurt feelings. It may have been the Donut Dudes. (Note: Marlene did speak to the Donut Dudes and asked them to be patient with the staff, as they were shorthanded. MT Question—why were they shorthanded?)
LESSON LEARNED: Put in the briefing to Volunteers and Committee next year to use a kindly tone when asking something of the staff. (Note: In Check-off list that Marlene gives to the club for next year she will ask that they pay particular attention to replenishing the USO from 0700 to 0815 and again at 0930 when the opening ceremony is over.)

MCs

1. MC's need to compare scripts with each other and chair to make sure they have the most recent version and they are reading from the same version.  Some folks commented that the MC's did not seem to be on the same page.

2. Couldn’t hear the MCs at times. Don’t know whether that was a function of the sound system or that they just weren’t talking directly into the microphones. 

PROGRAM (Brochure)

1. Have a deadline for donations and for program changes (we say that every year—but people ignore it. This year it was critical to have stuck to the deadline.)

SPONSORS

1. Need to make sure who is there, despite fact that the list was changed several times. (This will not be done the next time.)
2. Need to automatically put all DVs and sponsors on the gate list.  
EXHIBITORS & COMMENTS FROM THEM/related items

1. "Make sure if (health) screenings are in different room--should be announced--maybe more than once" [perhaps a reminder when people check-in]

2. “The music could be a little lower. It was difficult to hear some people." [It was turned down at one point.] 

3. “Instructions on security procedures at the gate!” (Not sure what this means.) "The instructions to know which gate to come into could be more specific 'take Louisiana to Gibson drive east'" [Kelly has online instructions for the exhibitors that are pretty thorough, including a map, and she will make a note of it for next year. The directions are in the registration packet. If people are that lost, they need to get a GPS!]  
4.  Layout of room had just the right number of exhibitors, leaving enough room to  walk around tables.

5. Having American Cancer Society screening in health screenroom allowed for more space and a quieter environment for conversation (especially with hard-of-hearing folks).

6. Corresponding via e-mail with exhibitors (setting up separate "exhibitor" e-mail address so webmaster didn't have to use home email address) and their Online sign-up made it easy for exhibitors to sign up and get information with minimal e-mail to/from Kelly.

7. Exhibit tables should have someone at them. 

COMMENT FROM CHAIR: This was a great Tribute, despite a few glitches. We knew there would be extra work, and accepted that to make the silver anniversary a special one. The Countdown Schedule needs to be followed—it is the Tribute’s bible, and it works—but only when everyone follows it. When one person doesn’t do her job, things back up like a sewer. 

When you receive an email or call, do not ignore it. When you are asked to RSVP to a meeting (that means, respond whether you will or will not be there), then RSVP. About 75% if the members never bothered to respond! When you don’t show up at a meeting and have no email with the information you need to provide to the committee, we are all on hold at that point waiting for you. That means there is more work—to contact you for the information. Don’t make more work than is necessary. Committee members need to become more familiar with the information on the website (committee portion). 

All the tasks are connected, and when you are late with something, that means you are causing someone else to be late. Many people do not see all the behind-the-scenes work, and only their little area. They don’t understand the impact of their not doing their task or responding. We all have our assignments, and having to make repeat requests is making unnecessary work for everyone. It is not good to be doing so many things at the last minute, and no one likes to keep asking over and over.  
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